PLORIDA PUBLIC BERVICEZ COMMISBION
capital Circle Office Center e 2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard
Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0850

EEMORANDDUN
January 23, 1997

TO: DIRECTOR, DIVISION OF RECORDS AND REPORTING (BAYO)
FROM: pIvisION or communrcarrons (mawkiss)i
DIVISION OF LEGAL SERVICES (COX) 0B
RE: DOCKET NO. 964358=TC - VACATE ORDER NO. PSC-96-1523-FOF-
TC

AGENDA: FEBRUARY 4, 1997 - REGULAR AGENDA - INTERESTED PERBONE
MAY PARTICIPATE

CRITICAL DATES: NONE
SPECIAL INSTRUCTIONS: 8:\PSC\CMU\WP\961358:RCN

CABE BACKGROUND

on August 20, 1996, staff received a pay telephone application
for certification from Mr. Raymond Antonacci d/b/a LAD, LTD. The
application was issued Docket no. 960937-TC and certificate number
4965. Further investigation revealed that Mr. Antonacci was
associated as liaison for DAMMAM INTERNATIONAL CORPORATION,
certificate no. 1931.

on November 8, 1996, staff received correspondence from Mr.
Antonacci requesting withdrawal of the application. However, staff
processed the request as a cancellation in error. The Commission
approved the recommendation at the December 2, 1996 Agenda. To
correct this error, staff believes the following recommendations
are appropriate.

DOCUMENT NUMPER-CATE

00876 JMmMa3G

FPSC~RECORDS/REPORTING




DOCKET HO. 961358-TC
DATE: JANUARY 23, 1997

DISCUBBION OF IBBUES

ISBUE 1: Should the Commission vacate Order No. PS5C-96-1524-FOF-
TC, Docket No. 961358-TC?

RECOMMENDATION: Yes.

BTAFF ANALYSIS: The application should have been withdrawn,
however, staff erred in processing the docket as a cancellation.
The certificate #4965 was not previously assigned to any other
company, therefore, no harm has occurred in disconnection of any
service. Accordingly, the Commission should vacate Order No. PSC-
96-1524-FOF-TC, Docket 961358-TC., Staff has provided the Division
of Records and Reporting the appropriate documentation to withdraw
Mr. Antonacci's application for a pay telephone certificate. As a
result, no regulatory assessmnent fees will be due for this
certificate.

ISBUE 2: Should this docket closed?

RECOMMENDATION: Yes.

: Since staff erred in the processing of this docket
and no harm has occurred in disconnection of any service, staff
believes this docket should be closed.






